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MEMORANDUMPRIVATE 

TO:


Louisiana Public Housing Agencies and Section 8 Agencies
FROM:

Carol M. Newton, Director 




Louisiana Community Development Block Grant Program
DATE:

August 17, 2015


SUBJECT:

Certification of PHA Plans’ Consistency with State’s Consolidated Plan
In accordance with federal regulations, all PHA plans must include a certification signed by the appropriate state or local official stating that the PHA plan is consistent with the Consolidated Plan and include a description of the manner in which the applicable plan’s contents are consistent with the Consolidated Plan.  If your housing agency is not within the jurisdiction of an entitlement area, the certification must be signed by the Office of Community Development, which is the lead agency for the State’s Consolidated Plan.

In an effort to simplify the certification process, this office has updated the three page checklist to reference the Consolidated Plan for fiscal years 2015 – 2019; that checklist is enclosed.  Please complete the contact information and Section A of the checklist as it pertains to your housing agency.  Section B identifies the housing priorities in the State’s Consolidated Plan and must also be completed. A copy of the State’s Plan is available on the internet at http://www.doa.la.gov/Pages/ocd/CDBG/about_lcdbg.aspx.  Please place a checkmark by only those PHA objectives included in your plan that address one of the State’s housing priorities on pages 2 and 3.  It is understood that some of your proposed objectives will not address every one of the State’s priorities.  The certification statement on page 3 of the checklist must be signed by the appropriate housing authority official and dated.  Please do not submit your plan to this office, only the enclosed checklist.

Once this office has received and reviewed the checklist, we will sign and send you the Certification by a State or Local Official of the PHA Plan Consistency with the Consolidated Plan form.  That signed form must accompany your completed plan to HUD.  Your checklist will not be returned, as it will be retained for our files.

For those agencies that are not preparing their plan at this time, please retain this checklist for future use.  If you should have any questions regarding this process, please contact me at 225/342-7412.

Enclosure
Post Office Box 94095     (    Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804-9095   (   (225) 342-7412   (  1-800-354-9548   (   Fax (225) 342-1947
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